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Summary
Mrs C complained about an examination she was given by a doctor before undergoing an emergency caesarean

section (c-section - an operation to deliver a baby). She felt the examination was unnecessary, that she was not

given information on what it entailed and that the doctor had not obtained her consent for it. Mrs C was also

unhappy with the length of time it took the board to reply to her complaint and said that some of the information in

their letter was inconsistent with previous information she had been given.

The hospital had identified two days before the c-section was carried out that Mrs C's baby was in the breech

position (ie in a bottom down position instead of the more common head down position). We established that on

the day of the c-section, it was necessary for the doctor to examine Mrs C to confirm whether her waters had

broken and that she was in labour. After taking independent advice from one of our medial advisers, we found that

the examination was carried out in accordance with both the board's local policy and guidance issued by the

Royal College of Obstetricians and Gynaecologists. Without further independent evidence, we could not say for

certain what the doctor discussed with Mrs C about the examination, as her recollection of events differed to those

of the doctor. Our medical adviser said that it is good practice for oral consent to be documented, and that the

General Medical Council recently issued guidance that a patient's consent to an intimate examination should be

obtained and recorded. We noted that this guidance was not in place at the time of Mrs C's examination, however,

so although we made a recommendation we did not uphold that complaint.

Whilst we found that the board regularly updated Mrs C on the progress of her complaint, we found that there was

a significant delay of three months in providing a full response and we upheld that element of her complaint. We

concluded, however, that the response was not contradictory, but provided more detailed information than a

previous letter to Mrs C about her complaints.

Recommendations
We recommended that the board:

ensure that verbal consent for intimate examinations on the labour ward is recorded in a patient's medical

records; and

ensure that complaints are responded to in a timely manner, by carrying out a review of how Mrs C's

complaint was handled to identify potential improvements.
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